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DATE: June 14, 2017
AT (OFFICE): NIIPUC

FROM: Michael Ladam, Director, Regulatory Innovation and Strategy

SUBJECT: DT 12-142. Merrimack County Telephone Company and Wilton
Telephone Company — Investigation into the Decision ofthe North
American Numbering Plan Administrator

TO: Commissioners
Debra Rowland, Executive I)irector

CC : David Wiesner, Staff Attorney

On May 1 9, 20 1 6, Merrimack County Telephone Company and Wilton Telephone
Company (MCTC and WTC, or collectively TDS) petitioned the Commission to grant an
extension to TDS for use oftwo full codes oftelephone numbers in the 603 area code.
On May 24, 20 1 6, the Commission extended the deadline for TDS to relinquish the
MCTC code to May 3 1 , 20 1 7, and extended the deadline for TDS to relinquish the WTC
code to May 31, 2019.

Both codes have now been returned. TDS has informed Staff that the MCTC
code was returned to the North American Numbering Plan Administrator (NANPA)
effective December 23, 2016, and the WTC code was returned to NANPA effective
January 27, 2017.

Staff has used NANPA database tools to confirm that both codes have been
returned and are available for use, no longer associated with a particular rate center. This
docket may be closed.
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b) Serve an electronic copy with each person identified on the Commission’s service list and with the Office
of Consumer Advocate.
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